
The Washington State Department of Transportation 
(WSDOT) is beginning the two-step contract procurement 
process for the SR 509 Stage 1b Project. WSDOT will hold 
an informational meeting for potential Submitters regarding 
the first step, Request for Qualifications, on Sep. 11, 2019. 
This is the first of two design-build contracts that will be 
used to construct the SR 509 Completion Project over the 
next 9 years.

The project involves highway, bridge, interchange, and local 
street construction, as well as two new undercrossings 
of I-5. The project will require excavation, trucking and 
hauling, paving, demolition, landscaping, traffic control, and 
numerous other types of work. Construction is expected to 
begin in late 2020 and to take about four years to complete.

We invite disadvantaged business enterprise (DBE) and 
federal small business enterprise (FSBE) firms to attend and 
network with the potential prime contractors for the project.

Accommodation requests for people with disabilities can be made by contacting the WSDOT Diversity/
ADA Affairs team at wsdotada@wsdot.wa.gov or by calling toll-free, 855-362-4ADA (4232). Persons 
who are deaf or hard of hearing may make a request by calling the Washington State Relay at 711.

Voluntary Submitters Meeting 
and DBE/FSBE Contractor 
Networking Event
Wednesday, September 11, 2019
1 – 3 p.m.
Federal Way Community Center
876 S 333rd Street 
Federal Way, WA 98063

Puget Sound Gateway Program

For More Information
Bobby Forch
206-805-5418
forchb@consultant.wsdot.wa.gov
www.wsdot.wa.gov/biz/contaa/
Contracts/SR509completion.html


